
 
 
 
November 9, 2010 
 
Indian Wells Valley TV Booster, Inc. 
P.O. Box 562 
Ridgecrest, CA 93556-0562 
 

Re: Application for Extension of Digital 
Construction Permit 
K25JL-D, Ridgecrest, etc., CA 
K27JD-D, Ridgecrest, etc., CA 
K29HT-D, Ridgecrest, etc., CA 
K31JM-D, China Lake, etc., CA 
File No. BEP-20100607AFD, AFE, AFF and 
AFG 
Fac. ID: 168514, 168515, 168516 and 168517 

 
Dear Applicant:   
 
 This concerns your above-referenced applications to extend the digital construction 
permits for K25JL-D, K27JD-D, K29HT-D, Ridgecrest, etc., California, and K31JM-D, China 
Lake, etc., California. In your applications, you claim that you were unable to complete 
construction of the stations’ digital facilities due to “financial hardship.”  In order to qualify for 
an extension based upon financial hardship, an applicant must submit a showing that includes:  
(1) an itemized estimate of the cost of meeting the build-out requirements; (2) a detailed 
statement explaining why its financial condition precludes such an expenditure; (3) a detailed 
accounting of the applicant’s good faith efforts to meet the deadline, including its good faith 
efforts to obtain the requisite financing and an explanation why those efforts were unsuccessful; 
and (4) an indication when the applicant reasonably expects to complete construction.  See 
Review of the Commission’s Rules and Policies Affecting the Conversion to Digital Television, 
Memorandum Opinion and Order, 16 FCC Rcd 20594, 20610-20612 (2001).  Your applications 
failed to include an itemized construction estimate and a date when you expect to complete 
construction.  Despite being given an opportunity to amend, the missing information was not 
supplied, and your applications remain incomplete.   
 

For the above-referenced reasons, the applications for extension of digital construction 
permit (File No. BEP-20100607AFD, AFE, AFF and AFG) of K25JL-D, K27JD-D and K29HT-
D, Ridgecrest, etc., California, and K31JM-D, China Lake, etc., California, ARE DISMISSED.   
 
     Sincerely,  
 
 
 
     Hossein Hashemzadeh 
     Associate Division Chief 
     Video Division 
     Media Bureau 


